

Chryston Community Council

Minutes of meeting held on 28th August at Chryston Parish Church

Attending – Brian Elder (Chair), Tommy Echlin, Brian Rice, Stuart Dallas, Norma Corrigan, Collin Little, Danielle Harris, Alex Taylor, Roy Boyd

Guests – Claire Williams

Chair Remarks - The chair welcomed everyone to the meeting.

Minutes of previous meeting - Adoption was proposed by R. Boyd and seconded by T. Echlin.

Business Arising – Advertisements tie-wrapped onto railings and lampposts have been removed by D. Elder and S. Dallas, as C. Williams confirmed these were illegal. C. Williams will look into the legality of the large advertising banners attached to the railing at Moor Park.

Walk around village with councillors in July was deemed successful, with many issues being noted and some already addressed.

The suds pond at the Jubilee path is in a poor state and appears unmaintained. It is unclear which organisation should take responsibility for its upkeep; there is a Scottish Water sign in the suds enclosure but their response has been to state that the council are responsible. Agreed action is to take pictures of the problem areas and send to B. Elder for further action.

Secretary Report - No report.

Planning – Objection submitted against the development at 6 Moorpark Ave: Construction of 1.5 Storey Building Consisting of Commercial Tattoo Studio & Two Bedroom Flat (23/00651/FUL). No objection made to Change of Use from Class 3 to Class 11 (Gym) (in retrospect) (23/00832/FUL) at 100C Cumbernauld Rd.

Environment – The hanging baskets and planters arranged by S. Dallas have been a great success. S. Dallas would like to increase the scale of this enterprise next year.

Community Police Report – B. Rice circulated copies of the official crime figures in the Chryston area for month of June 2023

Northern Corridor Area Partnership - No report at this time.

Roads and Lighting – Numerous local complaints about speeding in the village. Dangerous and obstructive parking also appears to be increasing in the area. B. Elder will contact the community police to request assistance/advice.

Current roadworks with traffic control at Gartcosh are not expected to conclude until December.

Several overgrown sections of hedging are causing obstruction on the south side of the shared surface to Stepps, particularly around Buchanan Gate. S. Dallas and C. Williams will attempt to find out who is responsible for their maintenance.

Finance – Community Council accounts were submitted on 28/08/23 by R. Boyd.

It was agreed that the IT service subscriptions should be reviewed and streamlined.

Bank cards were returned by R. Boyd for period of temporary dissolution of council during quadrennial elections.

Beacon Fund – No change.

Beacon Newsletter – New issue planned for release around Christmas. R. Boyd and B. Elder will begin gathering materials.

AOCB – B. Elder has reported multiple SORNed vehicles still being stored on-road in Mollinsburn.

A request was made for ideas for a Christmas event to coincide with the illumination of the tree. S. Dallas will contact the Gala Committee to see if they need/want any assistance.

Closing Remarks - The chair thanked all for their attendance. Chair was thanked by all.

Next meeting - 18th September at 7:30 in Chryston Parish Church.